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Subject:  
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Text of Legislation:
Create a new section of KRS Chapter 197 to create standards for the treatment of prisoners; create a new section of KRS Chapter 441 to create standards for the treatment of prisoners; require the Criminal Justice Council to study and make recommendations to the General Assembly not later than September 1, 2001 on selected prisoner rights issues.



Summary Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups): 

Although the Department of Corrections endorses the concepts and philosophies contained in this bill, the broad use and vagueness of its terms invites unwarranted litigation.  The proposed law grants and guarantees rights much greater than currently mandated by the United States Constitution and the Kentucky Constitution relating to the inmate population.  The bill appears to provide to inmates even greater rights than those afforded to ordinary citizens when it mandates inmate access to cultural activities, education and medical assistance.   This bill would likely be used as a platform to initiate an avalanche of new litigation against the Department and employees of the Department of Corrections making it more difficult to hire and retain employees.  The outcome has potentially huge financial implications relating to increased programs, medical assistance and judgements.  The Department estimates that the size of its current legal division would likely need to be doubled to handle the anticipated increase in lawsuits.

Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted): 
As a result of passage of this bill, the Department’s Office of General Counsel estimates that it will require twice its current staff in order to address the anticipated rise in litigation.  Adding 15 additional staff would cost approximately $839,000 annually including salaries and attendant operating expenses.  The first year startup costs relating to furnishings and computer equipment would be an added $150,000.  In addition, it is not possible to predict the likely budgetary impact in terms of additional programs relating to cultural activities, education and unrestricted medical access that appear to be guaranteed by the legislation.  Also unknown are the likely judgements that may result.

Recommendation: 
Will Administrative Regulations be required or will existing regulations need revision?    

Yes  
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